## DERBY AND SANDIACRE CANAL TRUST Minutes of ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Date: Tuesday November 28<sup>th</sup> 2023 at 7.30pm

Held at the Canal Cottages Draycott

**Present:** Chris Madge (Chairman)

David Savidge Paul Turner Mike Snaith Derek Troughton

Anne Madge (secretary)

18 other members attended.

**Apologies:** Chris ReesFitzPatrick

Alan Jeffries

Dave and Carol Wood Dave and Carol Eley

Chris Madge welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for attending.

| Item | Minute   | Action |
|------|--|--------|
| 1    | Adoption of the Minutes of the last AGM  |        |
|      | The minutes of the previous meeting were adopted unanimously, proposed         |        |
|      | by Gary Harding and seconded by Mike Snaith.                                   |        |
| 2    | Matters Arising  |        |
|      | Any matters arising will be covered in the reports.                            |        |
| 3    | Freasurers Report  |        |
|      | Derek presented the annual accounts, up to the end of March 2023 and the       |        |
|      | current cash position for the Trust. His report is attached.                   |        |
|      | He identified one major change – because of advice we have been given,         |        |
|      | the ownership of the cottages and café should be moved out of the Trading      |        |
|      | Company and into the Trust account. The riverboat will remain in the           |        |
|      | Trading Company account.   |        |
|      | The current cash position – total funds in the Trust account amount to         |        |
|      | £372,191.06.   |        |
|      | The total funds in the Trading Company are £20,147.03.                         |        |
|      | Chris thanked Derek for all the effort he has put in this year.                |        |
| 4    | Annual Accounts Adoption   |        |
|      | The accounts have been circulated prior to the meeting and are available on    |        |
|      | the website. Adoption of the accounts was moved.                               |        |
|      | Proposed Paul Turner   |        |
|      | Seconded Sarah Cresswell   |        |
|      | Carried unanimously.   |        |
| 5    | Reappointment of the Registered Accountants – CA Plus                          |        |
|      | There have been a few issues with the accountants this year. Although it       |        |
|      | took a long time to get through this year, next year the accounts will be      |        |
|      | simpler. CA Plus are a not-for-profit organisation and a charity and they cost |        |
|      | less than half of anyone else. Derek recommended staying with them.            |        |

|    | Seconded Charlie Forbes   |                                       |  |  |
|----|---|---------------------------------------|--|--|
|    | Carried unanimously.  |                                       |  |  |
|    | It was moved to formally appoint Chris Richardson as a director.              |                                       |  |  |
|    | Proposed Roger Ashmead  |                                       |  |  |
|    | Seconded Gary Harding   |                                       |  |  |
|    | Carried unanimously.  |                                       |  |  |
| 13 | AOB   |                                       |  |  |
|    | Peter Ball asked if the directors could review and clarify the mowing policy, |                                       |  |  |
|    | David said that this should be resolved next year. This year has been very    |                                       |  |  |
|    | wet. There is now a mowing policy on the website which is more wildlife       |                                       |  |  |
|    | friendly. Peter's concern was noted, he was thanked for the work that he      |                                       |  |  |
|    | does, and it will be reviewed at the director's meeting.                      |                                       |  |  |
|    | Anne asked for more copy for social media.                                    |                                       |  |  |
|    | David reported that 2990 working hours had been achieved by volunteers        |                                       |  |  |
|    | on working parties in 2023. He has 90 people on his email list and would like |                                       |  |  |
|    | more to turn up in person.  |                                       |  |  |
|    | The following speakers have been booked for next year's members               |                                       |  |  |
|    | meetings.   |                                       |  |  |
|    | January 23 <sup>rd</sup> The life of James Brindley                           | Cliff Lea                             |  |  |
|    | February 27 <sup>th</sup> The Friargate Line                                  | Keith Blood                           |  |  |
|    | March 27 <sup>th</sup> The Woodland Trust                                     | Gerald Price                          |  |  |
|    | April 23 <sup>rd</sup> The Ilkeston Tramway                                   | Stephen Flinders                      |  |  |
|    | May 28 <sup>th</sup> The Carlisle Ship canal                                  |                                       |  |  |
|    | June 25 <sup>th</sup> walk  |                                       |  |  |
|    | Chris thanked all for their support and close                                 | d the meeting at 9.25pm               |  |  |
|    | · ·   | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |  |  |